
March 2, 2023 

Report to Spring Business Meeting of NCFF (March 4, 2023) 

 

$10,000. was assigned to aid a retired Quaker pastor with health & mobility issues from the growing 
NCFF general fund at the November winter NCFF business meeting. Subsequently, $3,000 was donated 
by two Quaker Meetings, bringing the total available to $13,000. 

On Tuesday, February 28, 2023, a new walk-in shower was completed for the pastor and his family. 
Reece Builders was paid $10,299. and Economy Plumbing was paid $580. 

This leaves a balance of $2,121.  It is suggested and recommended that this balance be used to purchase 
a set of hearing aids for this retired pastor. 

 

Roger Seel (NGFM) for ad hoc pastor assistance group, 

(Deborah Suess, NGFM Interim Pastor, Cassandra Israel, First Friends Meeting) 


